MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE STORMWATER MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE CITY OF JASPER August 12, 2024

The Stormwater Management Board of the City of Jasper, Indiana, met in regular session on August 12, 2024, in the Council Chambers of City Hall located at 610 Main Street.

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Roger Messmer, who presided, called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.

ROLL CALL

Chairman Roger Messmer present
Vice Chairman Brady Albright absent
Secretary Greg Kuntz present

Also, present were City Engineer Chad Hurm, Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy, Engineering Technician Scott Schnell, City Attorney Renee Kabrick, and Street Commissioner Jeff Theising.

Chairman Roger Messmer announced that a majority of the board members must be present for a quorum. Two of the members were present; therefore, there was a quorum for the meeting.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Chairman Roger Messmer led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The Board members examined the minutes of the regular meeting that was held on July 8, 2024. Secretary Greg Kuntz **motioned** to approve the minutes as presented. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded. **Motion** passed 2-0.

CLAIMS

City Engineer Chad Hurm presented claims in the amounts of \$20,393.82 from July 6, 2024, through August 9, 2024. Secretary Greg Kuntz made a **motion** to approve the claims as presented. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded. **Motion** passed 2-0.

STORMWATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by City Engineer Chad Hurm

Main Street Phase II: City Engineer Chad Hurm stated that:

- On August 26th they will start prep work on the south side and on September 3rd start demoing the street for the Phase II Project. The plan is to have the south side done by Thanksgiving and the north side started after Christmas.
- The Community Crossing Project on 6th street & 14th Street will start at the end of August or possibly the beginning of September.
- Cathy Lane Project, we will work along with the Jasper Street Department and property owners to work on roadside ditches and draining that needs to be fixed.
- The City of Jasper is potentially looking into using the 50/50 program with property owners to resolve some of these issues.

Chad Hurm will keep the board updated.

STORM WATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy ERU Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy presented to the Board a copy of the July 2024 Building Permits, with a total of ten ERUs indicated on the list. Secretary Greg Kuntz made a motion to approve the lists as presented with ten total ERUs from the Building Permits. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded the motion. Motion Passed 2-0.

IDEM Monthly Report: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the monthly IDEM report has been completed and filed. The report listed 11 open sites that were inspected. There were four rain events over ½" of rain and a total of 7.66" of rain for the month of July.

Site updates: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy updated the Board on several construction sites in the city. He noted progress on each site.

Illicit Discharge & Spills: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated there are two illicit discharges to report.

- A homeowner on Bartley Street had their washing machine hooked up to a sump pit that discharged water onto the street. The homeowner is working with Chad, and it will be inspected after corrections have been made.
- The second illicit discharge was, Frick Concrete had overflowed concrete onto the road. They cleaned up the mess well. There are no other spills or discharges to report.

Erosion Control Permits: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that there was no new plans received since the last Stormwater Board meeting. There have been no new permits since the last Stormwater Board meeting.

IDEM Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated he has started on the Construction and Post Construction Plan -SOP, but pulled off this project due to other responsibilities. Lori Gates & Drew Gamble will be here at Jasper City Hall on September 3rd to work together on compliance with IDEM.

Southwestern Indiana Stormwater Partnership: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that Southwestern Indiana Stormwater Partnership have met, it was a good meeting; many topics were covered.

City of Jasper Department Inspections: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the 2024 Stormwater Inspections-Good Housekeeping & Pollution Prevention reports will be completed soon.

Strassenfest update: Chad did have a few Strassenfest updates. All booths and games had posters regarding what is and is not permitted down our storm drains. Chad did complete an inspection after Fest and did notice the round inlets did not seem to catch a lot. Other inlets, more standard with nettings did catch a lot more. Chad did reach out to Laura Grammer regarding the concerns of trash left behind.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a **Motion** was made by Secretary Greg Kuntz, seconded by Chairman Roger Messmer. **Motion** carried 2-0, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 a.m.

Chairman Roger Messmer

Fresiding Officer

Attest

Secretary Greg Kuntz

Jennifer Vonderheide